

July 26th, 2018

Dear Mr. Kraft,

Thank you for your correspondence.

I agree with your analysis. At our board meeting today, we no longer requested people who wish to attend our meeting to give their names or show any form of identification.

Further, we recognize the importance of having open meetings in an otherwise secure building. Our building is secure for the safety of our employees. Due to this problem, we are making changes to our building and will relocate our board room from the central part of the third floor to our first floor by the public entrance.

People will then be able to simply enter and leave our meetings without any impediment and will still be segregated form the employee section of our building.

The Tollway recognizes the importance and philosophy of the open meetings act and transparency it is meant to foster. Recognizing that importance, we live stream all our board and committee meetings and archive videos of those meeting on our website.

Thank you for pointing out how we can better comply with the open meetings act and be more transparent. Never hesitate to let me know how we can be a better functioning unit of government

Bob Schillerstrom